

COMMITTEE ON ARMED SERVICES
COMMITTEE ON ENERGY &
NATURAL RESOURCES
COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY
COMMITTEE ON SMALL BUSINESS &
ENTREPRENEURSHIP
COMMITTEE ON VETERANS' AFFAIRS

March 6, 2024

The Honorable Shalanda Young Director Office of Management and Budget 725 17th St NW Washington, DC 20503

Dear Director Young:

Thank you for your continued work to make sure President Biden's policy priorities are funded in FY2025. I appreciate your efforts to deliver for the American people.

As you complete your work on the President's budget proposal for the coming year, I respectfully request that you consider providing dedicated funding to ensure our nation's teachers have the resources they need to be effective in the classroom. Specifically, I request funding to support the continued growth of National Board Certified Teachers, particularly those in high-need schools and school districts throughout the United States.

National Board Certification is the profession's only research-based, student-centered advanced certification. Similar to medicine and other fields, it assures policymakers, parents, and the public that teachers have met the profession's highest standards. Over a decade of research has made it clear: teachers who have the opportunity to earn National Board Certification are more effective at accelerating student learning, more likely to serve as teacher mentors and leaders, and remain in the profession longer than their peers. Many teachers, however, cannot access the credential without adequate financial and professional support. The federal government, however, has not provided dedicated funding for this cause since 2011.

Supporting the growth of National Board Certified Teachers has the opportunity to address some of our education system's most pressing challenges, such as teacher pay: over half of all states and hundreds of school districts now provide significant salary incentives for Board-certified teachers, with many further incentivizing National Board Certified Teachers to teach in highneed schools. For example, a teacher in a high-need school in Hawaii receives \$10,000 for every year they remain certified – encouraging teachers who have met the profession's highest standards to teach in the schools that would benefit from them the most.

By providing dedicated funding to ensure teachers have the resources they need to obtain Board

STATE OFFICE:

PRINCE JONAH KUHIO KALANIANAOLE FEDERAL BUILDING 300 ALA MOANA BOULEVARD, RM 3-106 HONOLULU, HI 96850 (808) 522-8970 TOLL FREE: (844) 478-3478 certification, the Biden Administration has an opportunity to accelerate student success while making sure students have access to effective instruction in the classroom at a time when so many are still working to recover academically from the COVID-19 pandemic. I reiterate our request for the Administration to provide dedicated funding to support the continued growth of National Board Certified Teachers in the United States.

Thank you for your consideration of this request. I look forward to your response.

Sincerely,

Mazie K. Hirono

United States Senator

Mazi K Diano